	CONSULTATION SUMMARY 



	

	Case reference number(s) 

	2017/4498/P


	Case Officer: 
	Application Address: 

	Laura Hazelton


	Boncara 

35 Templewood Avenue 

London 

NW3 7UY



	Proposal(s)

	Excavation of new basement level; erection of 2 storey extension to south east corner of the site to join the south and east wings; erection of new lift/stairwell to the eastern elevation of the south wing up to third floor level, extension of south wing 3rd floor level; installation of car lift to east elevation; refurbishment of listed swimming pool and associated landscaping.  


	Representations 



	Consultations: 
	
	
	No. of responses


	2

	No. of objections

No of comments

No of support
	2
0

0

	Summary of representations 

(Officer response(s) in italics)


	Two objections were received from the owner/occupiers of Flat 4, 33 Templewood Avenue and 9 West Heath Road (the Schreiber House).

Flat 4, 33 Templewood Avenue:

The third floor extension and lift enclosure would affect the light to the front elevation of no. 33 and be completely out of character with homes in the road and neighbourhood which have attractive front gardens. It is overdevelopment of the site. 
Officer Response

The application site sits directly to the north of no.33, and is therefore likely to have very limited impact on existing light levels reaching this property. 

Although the proposals would result in increased bulk to the south east corner of the site, the proposed extensions are considered subordinate additions to the building that would not appear out of proportion in this context.
9 West Heath Road:
· The roof extension will reduce light on my terrace in the morning and result in overlooking. 

· The new stairs connecting the balcony at 2nd floor level will also overlook my property.

· There is no discussion in the application of the placement of AC units. The current placement of these units is unacceptable. 

· The proposed group works will have an impact on the viability of the boundary hedge and this is not discussed in the application. 

· The excavation of the basement is within 5m of no.9. I have concerns about its impact on the existing retaining walls and on the ground water arrangements. 
Officer response

· Any shadowing cause by the roof extension (which would only be in the morning, due to the site’s location to the east of no.9), would be limited, and would not harmfully overshadow the large terrace/patio area to the rear of no.9.
· The stairs to the western elevation provide access to the first floor terrace, rather than the second floor balcony. The existing tall boundary hedging would block views between the two sites.
· The installation of AC units is not included within this application and would require a separate application to be submitted.
· The application proposes to retain all the existing boundary hedging, and it has been identified in the tree report as being retained and protected. The Council’s tree officer has confirmed the works are acceptable, and a condition will be secured requiring full details of tree protection works prior to construction. 

· A basement impact assessment was submitted with the application which was audited by Campbell Reith. The BIA met Camden’s basement policy requirements and demonstrated that the proposal would not have a harmful impact on land stability or local ground and surface water conditions


	Recommendation:- 

Grant planning permission and listed building consent 


